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Academic Committee (AC)

The following matters were discussed at the Academic Committee meeting held on

14 June 2011:

1.
COMMUNICATION BY THE CHAIRPERSON

The EMC approval of funds to support the writing of the proposal for the DST would be discussed at the TLT Exco meeting. 

2.
FEEDBACK FROM THE EMC 

2.1     Retirement age
The EMC had reiterated its stance that TUT employees would retire in line with their conditions of service. The retirement age for new employees would be 65. The Human Resources division was currently compiling a document outlining a criterion to retain certain staff members post the retirement age. The Academic Committee was requested to give input to HR regarding the matter.  
2.2     Report on the provision of SLEs

Copies of the report indicating trends of success rates, throughput rates and related issues had been sent to Academic Committee members. The report also indicated areas of concern. It was noted that the university was currently “capped” on teaching input units and that had a serious implication on the finances. The university was losing an average of R 70 million annually, which could lead to another 100 full time senior lecturer equivalent academic positions. The matter was also discussed at the recent meeting of the Broad Management Forum (BMF). 


Concern was raised about the EMC decision to put support staff vacancies on hold; 
and clarity was required on whether the ruling also applied to positions vacant due to 
resignations or retirements. The minutes of the EMC ruling on the matter could be 
obtained from Ms Susan Smit, the EMC Secretariat. It was agreed that the Acting 
Vice Chancellor should issue a letter explaining the decision taken with regard to the 
matter and the way forward in terms of urgent academic issues.
3.
APPROVED POLICIES / GUIDELINES / APPLICATIONS 

The following policies were approved by the Academic Committee and have been presented to the IPOC for approval:
3.1 
Policy on subject levies
3.2 
Policy on laboratory fees
4.
STANDING ITEMS
4.1       IEF progress
· There were no material developments to the DPA TUT IEF Programme Management DOHET Report presented at the previous Academic Committee meeting. 
4.2 
Quality matters
· All faculties had gone through a programme review. The programme review process was externally driven as most members of the review panel, especially academics and research professors, were not from within the university. A summary document which would entail a new cycle of reviews within faculties and changes to the review process would be presented at a future meeting of the Academic Committee. Measures were in place to ensure that the credibility of the review process was not compromised. The programme review for HEDS would be conducted in 2012. 
· Some of the quality related developments currently taking place was a new instrument which would place focus largely on teaching and learning and how it added value to students. 
· A non-academic Quality Advisor had been appointed. The Division of Quality Promotion (DQP) was currently working with the ICT Services to draft a document on the policies, procedures and work instruction for the non-academic environment. A common approach to review non-academic sectors had not yet been well established and the DQP was working with individual sectors to come up with the criteria and means to review them.  The library would be used as the pilot review for the non-academic environment.
4.3 
Co-operative education activities
· The Reports on (Task Team) workshops to restructure cooperative education in TUT held on 8 February and 8 March 2011 were noted.

4.4 
Risk registers

Academic and RIP environment

· There were no changes made to the risk register of the Academic environment submitted at the previous meeting of the Academic Committee. 

· A workshop facilitated by Dr Nesamvuni to finalise the template for the Academic and Research, Innovation Partnerships (RIP) register, and to update the register, had been held on 7 June 2011 and well attended by the Deans. Distant campuses had also attended risk workshops. 
· Some of the resolutions made at the workshop entailed the request to the EMC for the expansion of the Academic Capital Equipment Committee’s mandate to include infrastructure. 
· There were no changes made to the risk registers of the Polokwane, Nelspruit and eMalahleni campuses, submitted at the previous meeting of the Academic Committee. 
· At the risk workshop for distant campuses, concern had been raised that some students at the Nelspruit Campus left home around 3am everyday to attend classes, and that was affecting their academic performance. Although additional accommodation for 240 students had recently been acquired at the campus, it was disappointing that only 60 students were occupying the residence. 
· Concern was raised that some activities were taking place at the distant campuses without the knowledge of the Campus Directors. 
4.5 
Success Rate Sub-Committee 
· The meeting of the Success Rate Sub-committee (SRS) had taken place a report would be presented at the next Academic Committee meeting. 
4.6 
Task team on student academic matters 
· The Policy on the academic exclusion of students had not been presented at the Senate meeting held on 30 May 2011 because it did not go through all the approval channels.  The policy would serve at the next Senex meeting so that it could be implemented in January 2012. 
4.7    
Financial Growth Strategy for 2010 – 2013

· The report on the progress made with regard to the nine Objectives would be presented at the Finance Committee meeting scheduled for 28 July 2011, and to the Academic Committee shortly after. 
4.8
HEQF Alignment 
· Faculties were requested to stick to monthly due dates for the HEQF clearinghouse to avoid Senate and the clearinghouse to deal with high volumes at the last moment. The next deadlines for submission are: 1 July and 22 August 2011. 

5.         MATTERS STILL IN PROGRESS  
5.1
Proposal on steps to reduce the student dropout at TUT 
· An electronic version of the questionnaire to determine the reasons for the undergraduate drop-out rate at TUT had been distributed through the survey monkey and the response rate was currently at 10%. A total of 
2 500 questionnaires had been distributed. The Strategic Management Support (SMS) would embark on a process to distribute questionnaires through post. The questionnaire for the postgraduate students would be distributed during the second semester. 
· Concern was raised that the inability to obtain the required feedback on the questionnaires might be attributed to a non-vibrant TUT Alumni Association, and good public relations might assist in that regard. 
5.2
Single Site Faculty Model    
· An in-depth presentation on the single site faculty model was made. 
5.3
Academic Plan
· Minimal feedback that did not have a major impact on the Academic Plan had been received. The deadline for input on the document was extended to 24 June 2011. 

5.4
Collaboration with FET Colleges

· The first meeting of the Steering Committee for collaboration with FET Colleges had taken place. The committee, chaired by Mr I Tlhabadira from the Faculty of Engineering and the Built Environment, was represented by all faculties. The recommendation that a staff member from the Division of Quality Promotion should be a member of the Steering Committee was accepted by the Academic Committee. It would be decided whether distant campuses should attend the Steering Committee meetings or have their own meetings at respective campuses. The outcome of the meeting was that a position paper on TUT collaboration with the FET Colleges should be developed and presented to the Academic Committee. Other universities of technology (UoTs) had already started the process. 
· It was noted that the Faculty of Engineering and the Built Environment had already started with the process of collaborating with FET Colleges and had invited all FETs in Gauteng for the meeting where several issues had been discussed. Subsequent to that, a document which entailed concerns about the non-involvement of the UoTs during the process of recalculation of the progression certificate from NSV, was compiled and submitted to the Department of Higher Education and Training (DHET). The DHET Minister had agreed that UoTs would be invited to participate in the process.   
5.5      Student enrolment planning and management  
· The student enrolment planning and management spreadsheet which indicated headcounts for all faculties, and the projection for 2012, was noted. 

6.
MATTERS ON THE PENDING LIST (for regular update) 
6.1
Policy on principles of assessment of learning 
· Faculties were requested to submit inputs to Dr van Ryneveld by the end of June 2011. 

6.2      Common service subjects 

· A meeting to discuss the drafting of a document to explain the common service subjects suggestion would be held during the month of June.
7.
ITEMS FOR NOTIFICATION

7.1
TUT terminology for academic planning documents 
· The documents explaining the definitions of all academic planning documents were noted. Academic Committee members were encouraged to submit input and recommendations on the documents. 
7.2      Nomination of members on the ICT Steering Committee     

· It was noted that according to the Terms of Reference of the ICT Steering Committee, two deans and two Deputy Vice Chancellors should be members of the committee. 

· Prof van Wyk was elected as the second Dean on the ICT Steering Committee. Prof Ojo is already a member and the convener of the committee. The DVC: TLT and the DVC: RIP would discuss the DVC representation on the committee, outside the meeting.  
8. 
PRESENTATIONS

· A presentation on ICT Services Projects was postponed to the next meeting of the Academic Committee. 
The next Academic Committee meeting will be held on 19 July 2011
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